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6th October 2014
Case 14/00204/DISC

I am writing in three capacities:

· as the Headteacher of Dr South’s CE(A) Primary School in Islip;

· on behalf of Oxford Diocesan Education Department;

· on behalf of the Church Trustees who own the school site and the buildings on it.

On behalf of all parties I wish to object to Chiltern Railways’ application for the discharge of planning condition 19 with respect to section E (Islip) of the railway upgrade.

I am very concerned about the education of the children at the school and how it would be affected by noise and vibration due to the close proximity of the railway to the school.  I hope that the Council will pay due attention to its responsibilities for the education of pupils in its school when determining planning matters.  The proposed noise and vibration mitigation strategy for Islip does not include any mitigation for the school.  The school buildings have no sound insulation and, as trains are expected to pass close by every five minutes, I fear that the education of the children will be compromised.
I also have concerns about how the vibrations may affect the fabric of the building over the longer term.

I am aware that the analysis on which Chiltern Railways has based its strategy may be flawed and I would like Cherwell District Council to consult Oxford City Council’s independent report from Arup Engineering, which states that the Chiltern report is ‘incautious’ and vibrations could be four times higher than Chiltern suggest.  I would like CDC to examine this issue more carefully and make sure that Chiltern Railways comply fully and in good faith with the conditions set down by the planning inspector.

Yours faithfully
Huw Morgan

Headteacher

